22 District Committee Meeting Minutes 7/11/2021

Via Zoom

District 22 Area 93

Attendees:

Bonnie N District 22 DCM

Jeff L CPC/PI

Judy GDistrict 22 RegistrarDebbie PDistrict 22 SecretaryButchGSR ABC Paso RoblesChristine SGSR Early Riser Group LONickGSR Sat Morning MB Speaker

Leonard L District 22 Archives

Yvonne L District 22 Grapevine Rep District

Hector 22 Treasurer
Newton H GSR Mesa Group

Ry GSR Sunday Evening Rap GSR

Travis Pioneer Group
Jazmin District 6 Liaison
Anthony GSR Serenity Group

Peggy GSR Morning Fantastic MB

Jon K Intergroup Rep

Mark

Meeting called to order at 10:15 by Bonnie N with the Serenity Prayer 7th Concept (short version) read by Christine Introductions

DCM Report, Bonnie N

- Bonnie reported that there will be a Zoom meeting with the Area 93 Delegate, Karla, in which she will be discussing her attendance at the General Service Conference in New York (via Zoom).
 Karla's report will be on 7/11/21 from 1:00-3:00
- An Area Challenge flyer was emailed to the group regarding donations to General Service Board in New York. Please share with groups
- The Area 93 Delegate, Karla, sent out a flyer regarding agenda topics for consideration for next year's conference. The deadline for responses is 9/15/21
- The next District 22 meeting will be held on 8/8/21 which will be a Hybrid meeting from 10:15-11:30a

Alt DCM Report, vacant

Still looking for a full time Alt DCM

Secretary Report, Debbie P

Jon K made a motion to accept the June minutes, seconded and approved

Treasurer Report, Hector G

- Hector stated that there is \$12,637.32 in the checking account and \$3,000.53 in savings
- There were group contributions of \$1,246 this past month
- Investigating what accounting software and was suggested using Tech Soup but after investigation it was determined that it was against Traditions to use them
- It was suggested to send money to the Area Challenge

Registrar Report, Judy G

- Nothing to report
- Judy, as Webmaster, set up a Hybrid meeting at the Pioneer Club as a test for next month's
 Hybrid meeting. She asked who wants to meet as a Hybrid and who wants to continue on
 Zoom. There were still people that want to meet on Zoom primarily the folks who have an
 Central Office meeting earlier in the morning
- Bonnie announced that Judy is compiling a roster with phone numbers/emails and if someone
 does not want their information out there to let her know. As the duty of compiling a roster
 falls onto the secretary, Debbie will be making the roster. Please let Debbie know if you don't
 want your information posted

Grapevine Report, Yvonne L

- There is a new Grapevine Instagram page: @alcololicsanonymous_gv. Spanish version is @alcholicsanonymous_lv
- Grapevine Website is: www.aagrapevine.org where you can read articles or subscribe

CPC/PI Report, Jeff L.

Paul R asked that we remind everyone about the CAPPIO conference on 11/2-11/5 at the Resort
 @ Squaw Creek in Lake Tahoe. The cost for attendance of a non-member via Zoom (which Jeff said he would rather do) will be \$360. It was voted on when the budget was created so Jeff will be attending this event

District 6 Liaison-Jazmine

- Not too much to report
- She stated that there is a committee within District 6 that is having an event in Lompoc 10/22-10/24. There will not be an interpreter present but there will be lots of food

SLOPYPAA Liaison, Richard- Absent

Intergroup Liaison, Jon K

- The Central Office is opening 7/12/2021 with hours M-F 12-6p, Sat 1-4p. Need a volunteer for the Friday 3-6p shift
- Central Office mailing address is: PO Box 6819, Los Osos, CA 93412. There is no mail delivery to the actual building at 1333 Van Beurden Drive, Suite 102, Los Osos, CA 93402

•

H& I Liaison, Ray R-Absent

• Bonnie stated that she talked to Ray and he is waiting for the word when we can go back into jails and institutions

Convention Liaison, Gerald B-Absent

- The theme for the 2021 convention is "Age of Miracles"-page 153 of the Big Book. It will be 8/20-8/22/21 via Zoom
- Website is <u>www.district22convention.org</u> where you can pre-register, see highlights, sign-up to lead a marathon meeting and buy t-shirts

Archives, Leonard L

- Leonard is still trying to organize a system due to he is not getting a lot of feedback
- Area 93 Archives had a meeting last month and they will be setting up a "booth" at the convention
- Anyone that has any history of the groups please contact him.

GSR Sharing

- Christine GSR Early Risers, Los Osos. Has grown during Covid. There are 2 different groups at 7a, one online and one in-person at the Community Center
- Travis GSR Pioneer Group. Alano Club is open and masks are not required
- Butch-ABC Paso Robles. Attendance is way up and everything is going well
- Mark GSR Morro Bay. Started meeting in-person
- Ry Sunday Evening Rap. Having a business meeting to vote on an alternate GSR. Still waiting on information when they can start meeting in-person
- Newton GSR Mesa Group. Income and attendance is increasing. In-person and Zoom meetings. Landlord gave them a break during Covid but now having to pay full price
- Anthony GSR Serenity. All meetings are in-person and no masks required
- Nick GSR 2nd Sat. Morro Bay. Had group conscious to start meeting in-person at the Catholic Church but waiting for approval from the church, hopefully by September

Old Business

- August 8th will be a Hybrid meeting at the Pioneer Club
- The Service Luncheon will be Saturday 11/6/21. Jon K has volunteered to help out the ad hoc committee to organize the event
- Debbie made a motion to give Hector and Bonnie the decision on what Quickbooks software to purchase for the treasury, seconded and approved

New Business

- Leonard made a motion to approve having the Grapevine and La Vina subscriptions sent to Yvonne and Jazmin respectively , seconded and approved
- Donation to the Area Challenge will be discussed next month

Adjournment, Leonard made a motion to close, seconded and approved. Meeting adjourned at 11:35a with the Responsibility Pledge